June-July 2025
“O give thanks unto the LORD, for he is good: for his mercy endureth for ever.” (Psalm 107:1) e

I would like to begin this exciting letter by thanking God for His goodness and by extending my
heartfelt thanks to every church, every brother and sister, and every pastor who sent a special -
offering toward the purchase of the property.

By the grace of God, the property was purchased on June 13 at 10:00 p.m. As | mentioned before,
God opened the door for us to acquire this place. It's not too large, but it's in a prime location. Most
of our members can walk to church. It's located on 3 main highway in a high-traffic and very visible
area. We are rejoicing in the Lord for His goodness!

I would also like to be transparent with the donations that we received. The numbers are
shown below:

Total donations received: $20,524

Amount spent on the property: $13,390 (This includes legal fees, property payments,
paperwork, etc.)

Remaining balance: $7,134

We plan to use the remaining funds for the construction of the church building, and by faith,
we have already begun the work!

Throughout each week recently, there have been three and sometimes four church men
working full time on the property. They have cleared the land, removed trees and roots, taken
down small structures and have begun preparing the foundation. We have already
purchased all of the necessary materials to start laying the foundation.

If you would like to help us with the construction, we estimate that we will need an additional
$20,000 to $25,000 to complete the project. It's a significant amount, but we trust that the
Lord will provide. Our prayer is to complete the building as soon as possible.

| also want to share a testimony. Omar accepted the Lord as his Savior four weeks ago and
has been faithfully attending church ever since. He is currently going through serious health
issues, and sadly, his wife and daughters have left him. We have not only shared the gospel

with him but also the love of God, and he continues to come faithfully. Please keep Omar in
your prayere concerning his spiritual growth.

Thank you also for praying for my family. Matthew is growing fast and is healthy! He
is now 6 months and 3 weeks old and weighs 19 pounds. He loves to roll over and
enjoys bath time, but there are nights when he doesn’t want to sleep. Please keep
praying for us in that area.

Thank you so much for your prayers and faithful support. May God richly bless youl!

Yours in Christ,
The Owens Family
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